Dear Tawanka families,

Neshaminy School District is pleased to announce that Acting Principal Donald Palmer will remain at Tawanka
Elementary to fill the position of Principal effective immediately. This appointment was approved by the Neshaminy Board
of School Directors at their Public Board Meeting Tuesday, September 25.

The selection process to fill this position took place over the summer and into September. It included a number of
stakeholders including administrators, teachers, parents and School Board members.

Mr. Palmer is no stranger to Tawanka, having served as Acting Principal during the 2016-2017 school year and, again,
this year following the departure of Principal Robin Klaiber over the summer. In the past, Mr. Palmer served as Assistant
Principal at Poquessing Middle School; Principal at The Learning Center (Neshaminy’s former alternative school);
Graduation Project Coordinator at Neshaminy High School, and Health & Physical Education Teacher at Poquessing. He
earned an Associate’s Degree in 2001 from Bucks County Community College; a Bachelor of Science degree from
Temple University in 2004; a Master's Degree from Gratz College in 2011 and an Administrative Certification K-12 from
Cabrini College in 2012.

We ask the entire Tawanka family to please join us in congratulating Mr. Palmer on this exciting and well-deserved
appointment.

Donald Palmer



